
RATHMORE PARISH NEWSLETTER 

VIGIL & SUNDAY MASSES FOR SAT. 8th SEPTEMBER & SUN.  9th  SEPTEMBER 

RATHMORE        Sat        8th   6.00pm Johnny O’Mahony, Corran  Patrick O’Callaghan, Clounts 

GNEEVEGUILLA Sat        8th   7.30pm Donors Intention  

SHRONE             Sun        9th   9.00am Michael P. Cronin, Shronebeg 

KNOCKNAGREE Sun        9th 10.00am   Brenda Carmody, Knocknagree  (1st Anniv.) 

RATHMORE        Sun        9th 11.30am   Alice & Eugene Buckley, Old Chapel 

              John Sheehan, Lissyconnor 

                        Gerard Cronin, Knockdurath & his father John Cronin             

MONDAY  10th SEPTEMBER  TO   SUNDAY  16th  SEPTEMBER 2018 

Mon      10th     6.30pm  GNEEVEGUILLA: Donors Intention    

Tues     11th    9.30am  RATHMORE:   People of the Parish 

Wed      12th    7.30pm  RATHMORE:   Donors Intention            

Thurs    13th    9.30am  KNOCKNAGREE: Paddy & Kitty O’Leary, Farrankeale     

Fri    14th    7.30pm  KNOCKNAGREE: Margaret (Maggie) Carroll, Nohoval (Months Mind)   

Sat        15th    6.00pm   RATHMORE:   Kathleen & Paddy Moynihan, Clounts         

Sat        15th    7.30pm   GNEEVEGUILLA: Paudie & Peggy O’Connor, Maughantourig  

       Michael Fitzgerald, Gullane   

Sun       15th    9.00am   SHRONE:               Donors Intention 

Sun       16th  10.00am   KNOCKNAGREE: Donors Intention    

Sun       16th  11.30am   RATHMORE:   Betty Coughlan, East End 

       John Doherty, Scrahanagullane & deceased of  

       Doherty family         

     Fr. Jim Kennelly (087)2401331 is the priest on duty  This Sunday  for emergency and sick calls   
 

CHILD PROTECTION REPRESENTATIVES 
Han Donnelly 0871249461 (Gneeveguilla)        Margaret McGrath (089)4182683 (Rathmore) 
Ber Murphy 087 6468620 (Shrone)                    Betty Moynihan 087 6186091)Knocknagree 

 

PARISH  OFFICE 
Opening hours: Mon. and Tues. 9.30am to 12.30pm. Wednesday and Thursday 4pm to 7 pm. Friday 11 am to 2pm  

COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER  
All Email correspondence relating to the  Community Newsletter to:  communitynewsletter@rathmoreparish.ie 
Phone enquiries July to December (064) 7761669.   

FR. PAT O’DONNELL P.P.  (086)8351732 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION IN OUR PARISH EVERY WEEK 
10am to 9pm in   Gneeveguilla  -  Tuesday                10am to 9pm  Knocknagree  -   Wednesday                    
10am to 9pm  in  Rathmore        - Thursday      Shrone – 4pm to 5pm Thursday & 9-11am Friday 

 WORKSHOP FOR PARISH CHOIR DIRECTORS: Ms. Veronica McCarron, renowned choral director and 
conductor, will present a workshop for parish choir directors on Tuesday, October 2nd 2018 in the John Paul II 
Pastoral Centre, Killarney.  The workshop will begin at 7:30pm. The focus of the evening will be choral direction, 
vocal technique and conducting.  Please contact Tomás Kenny for more details on 
tomaskenny@dioceseofkerry.ie or phone Tomás on 086 3683778.  Places will be limited so early booking would be 
advised.  More details regarding cost of workshop will follow. 

PARISH MISSION  -  OCTOBER 20th to 27th 

RATHMORE  -  SHRONE  -  GNEEVEGUILLA  -  KNOCKNAGREE 
Our parish Mission will be led by the Redemptorists who have many years of experience in delivering inspiring 
talks all over Ireland.  The team will consist of Fr. Denis Luddy, Fr. Kieran Brady & lay missioner Helena Connolly.  
They will arrive on Sat. 20th October.  The mission will consist of morning masses and evening services divided 
between all four churches.  On 29th August, a group from all four churches met with Fr. Luddy and designed our 
parish mission which involves families, schools, youth, the sick, elderly and housebound.  Follow this page for 
more information over the coming weeks.  “May the Lord bless you and all your loved ones and may our mission 
be a time of renewal for each and every one of us.” 

PRAYER & SYMPATHY: To Philomena O’Sullivan, Presbytery View, Rathmore, on the death of her sister 
Eileen Dineen (nee O’Connell), Lixnaw whose funeral took place on Tuesday in Ballyduff.  May she rest in peace. 

mailto:communitynewsletter@rathmoreparish.ie
mailto:tomaskenny@dioceseofkerry.ie


COURSE IN PASTORAL MINISTRY BEGINNING TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 25th   
There has been a fabulous response to the Pastoral Ministry Course which begins in Millstreet on Tuesday 25th 
of September. Over 40 participants have enrolled from our Pastoral Area (The Parishes of Millstreet, Rathmore, 
Boherbue, Ballydesmond & Dromagh) among whom are  13 participants form Rathmore Parish.  The course 
offers  parishioners  an opportunity to learn more about their faith and deepen the sense of prayer and ministry. 
Over 20 nights, there are a variety of speakers exploring different aspects of faith and ministry.  Frances  
Rowland  is still taking bookings and we  would ask parishioners  who may be interested to contact her directly  
at 064 6630538. Alternatively you may contact Fr Pat or the Parish Office.   

BOOKING OF MASSES:  With the reduction in Masses and the availability of priests in our parish, it is no  
longer possible to meet all the requests for Masses.  Priority is given to Months Mind and 1st Anniversary Masses 
– we will endeavour always to have these intentions on their own.  All other Masses may be shared.  Please note 
that all of these shared Masses must be booked prior to being published on the newsletter.    
MASS INTENTIONS FOR 2019: It would be very helpful for planning purposes if First Anniversary Masses  

for 2019 were arranged before October 31st .  All other Mass intentions for 2019 will be taken from Thursday 1st 

November.  You can arrange this by telephoning the Parish Office during office hours. 

KILLARNEY BRANCH KERRY HOSPICE FOUNDATION: Celebrating “Models in 
Recovery” Charity Autumn/Winter Fashion Show on Wed. 19th September 2018 at the INEC, 
Killarney – 7.30pm sharp: Red/White Wine Reception -  Show begins at 8pm. - Door Prizes etc. 
Our own Fr. Pat will be modelling.   Tickets €15 on sale in Parish Office. 

Overseas Volunteers Required!  Volunteer Carpenters, Builders, Media Specialists, Early Childhood 
Practitioners, Occupational Therapists, Primary/Secondary Teachers, Accountants, Social Workers, 
Farmers...required for placements on Missions in Africa, SE Asia and the Caribbean.  No previous overseas exp 
required, no upper age limit! Volunteer training programme begins 22nd September in Dublin - open to 
all! Contact Viatores Christi +353-1-8689986 or email apply@viatoreschristi.com for more info. 

ARDFERT RETREAT CENTRE (0667134276) 
Annual Gathering for Diocesan Parish Contact People: Wed., Sept. 12th  7.30pm-9.30pm. 
Fall Adult Religious Education Programme: Fr. Sean Sheehy, What does God want me to do with my life? This is 
an 8-session course each Wednesday, beginging Sept.19th, 7.30pm-9.00pm. 
Parental Grief Retreat: Caroline Ni Dhuinn, Emmaus Ministry for Grieveing Parents USA, Sat, Sept 29th, 9.00am-
6.00pm. www.emfgp.org to register or call 7125129. 

KILLARNEY LIBRARY:  Storytime for children will return to Killarney Library on Saturday 15th September at 
10.30am and will run at 10.30am every Saturday until 20th October. Free admission.  

SEASON OF CREATION: “Be part of the solution to plastic pollution: See, Judge, Act!” An evening 
providing inspiration, hope and action to protect our Common Home. Screening of the documentary Plastic in 
Paradise by Derrynane-based Vincent Hyland, followed by a Voice Ireland recycling workshop will be held on 
Wednesday 19th September @ 8pm in John Paul II Pastoral Centre, Killarney. Free event. Fáilte roimh chuile 
dhuine. 

CORK AUTISM CONFERENCE 2018 -  Re-Thinking Autism - A Positive and Integrative Approach, Sunday 
September 30th, Rochestown Park Hotel, Douglas, Cork. Conference provides a unique forum for Parents, 
Families, Caregivers, Adults with ASD, Employers, Educators, Professionals, Agencies, Advocates and anyone with 
an interest in autism and aspergers syndrome. All are welcome. More info here: 
www.bookwhen.com/corkautism or call 089 239 8900 

THE IRISH CANCER SOCIETY’S NATIONAL CONFERENCE is being held in the Clayton Hotel, Silver 
Springs, Cork on Saturday, September 22nd from 10am – 4pm. The aim of the conference is to provide information 
and support to cancer survivors, those who care for them, health care professional and staff / volunteers from 
cancer support services. Topics include exercise, diet, mindfulness, employment and more. For more information 
call Breda on 01 2310 533, email bcuddihy@irishcancer.ie or go to www.cancer.ie to register. The conference is 
free of charge but registration is essential.  

RECENT DIOCESAN COLLECTION - Diocesan Needs Collection taken up at all masses last 

weekend raised €887.  Your generosity is greatly appreciated. Thank You. 
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